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Underground Distribution Construction Agreement 

  

PROJECT / CUSTOMER:  STILES AVENUE-SAVANNAH ARENA LIFT STATION 

(CHATHAM COUNTY) DISTRIBUTION LINE 

LOCATION: SAVANNAH, GA 

DEVELOPER / CUSTOMER: THE MAYOR AND ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF 

SAVANNAH 

AREA OF CONSTRUCTION: EXHIBIT A 

 Customer / Developer does hereby attest that the above referenced area of construction in which 

underground electric distribution facilities are to be installed is clear of all obstructions; that all 

property lines, where required, are clearly marked and that the area is finished to a grade which 

shall not change more than three (3+/-) inches of the final grade.  

Georgia Power Company, it’s employees, and contractors working on this project are hereby released 

from all claims due to damage of underground facilities that have not been located in the field and that 

are not covered by the “Utilities Protection Act of Georgia”.  

Customer / Developer does hereby agree to bear any and all costs to alter the installed underground 

electric distribution facilities as a result of grade changes or Developer design changes.  

Customer / Developer shall be responsible for providing Georgia Power Company a clear unpaved 

route where underground electric distribution facilities can be installed.  If this area is paved and 

conduit has not been installed, before Georgia Power Company facilities are installed the Developer 

shall be responsible for opening and re-paving the area required by Georgia Power Company.  

Customer / Developer shall be responsible to communicate with contractors and subcontractors 

warning them of underground electric distribution facilities in the area and for notifying the Georgia 

Power Company by calling the Utilities Protection Center at GA 811 at least three (3) working days in 

advance to locate underground electric distribution facilities before digging or grading in the vicinity 

of installed underground electrical facilities.  If Georgia Power Company is not notified, and the 

underground electric distribution facilities are damaged, then the Developer shall bear the cost of 

repairs.  

Should underground electric distribution facilities become damaged in any way, Customer / Developer 

will notify the Georgia Power Company at phone #1-888-660-5890 and the Utilities Protection Center 

at GA 811.  

Developer will establish and maintain the appropriate clearances for the transformer(s) on this site per 

Georgia Power Company Distribution Specification GUK-00.5003, dated 2/7/07.  Electric service will 

not be provided until this specification is satisfied.  

Georgia Power Company is not responsible for any damages to locks, gates, fences, walls, vehicles, 

equipment, trees, landscaping, sidewalks, or any other items that inhibit Georgia Power’s access to the 

poles, cables, transformers, metering, or other equipment serving this site. This includes routine or 

emergency access of all equipment and personnel.  

  

APPROVED:      ___________________________________ DATE:  ____________________  

PRINT NAME / TITLE / COMPANY: 

______________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________  


